Our Ref:  PS/AD
[Date]

To:  Parents/Carers of S4 to S6 Pupils
Dear Parent/Carer

STUDY LEAVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR S4-S6 PUPILS FOR SESSION 2013/14

I am writing with information about study leave arrangements for our S4, S5 and S6 pupils.

The school session sees the introduction of new examinations for S4 pupils in April 2014.

In previous years almost all S4 pupils were presented for Standard Grade examinations and courses at all levels had formal timetabled examinations.  There are now no formal examinations for courses at National 2, 3 and 4.  These courses are assessed internally by teaching staff and then the marking is subject to external moderation by the Scottish Qualifications Authority (SQA).  Courses at National 5 (except Administration, Hospitality, PE and Practical Craft Skills) have a formal external examination.

After detailed discussions with all Secondary Head Teachers in Angus, it has been agreed to provide study leave for S4 pupils who have an external examination from Tuesday 6 May to Friday 16 May 2013 (please note Monday 5 May is a public holiday).  In addition S4 pupils who have an external examination will also be excused attending school the day before any examination to allow for final preparations (except where the examination falls on a Monday).

As is usual practice, school staff continue to be available to any pupil on study leave to answer questions.  School buildings can also be accessed to provide study areas.

S4 pupils with no external examinations are expected to continue attending school where a range of learning opportunities will be in place.

Pupils in S5 and S6 will not be sitting new examinations this session.  Previous study leave arrangements remain in place and pupils will have a period of study leave from Tuesday 29 April to Friday 30 May 2014, except those sitting the Modern Studies exam – their exam leave will start on Monday 28 April 2014.
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Study leave for pupils in S4, S5 and S6 will be reviewed again next year when new examinations will be standard across the whole of the senior phase.
If you have any specific questions about study leave arrangements, please contact the school in the first instance.

Yours sincerely

[Name]

Head Teacher
